OWG Report to ROS
February 11, 2010
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met January 18, 2009.
On January 18, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
The OTF Report:  Kelly Blackmer stated that they will be setting up a meeting soon.

The BSTF Report: Kelly Blackmer gave update on upcoming Black Start Training.
The TRE Report: Texas RE not present.

The OWG reviewed the following:

OGRR 232 Revise the Process for Submitting Biennial Unit Reactive Limits (Lead and Lag) – Recommended for approved as revised by Centerpoint comments, will come back to OWG next with IA.

NOGRR 027 Revise the Process for Submitting Biennial Unit Reactive Limits (Lead and Lag) – Recommended for approval as revised by OWG.

OGRR 236 Fast Response Distributed Energy Resource (DER) - Tabled until February meeting.

NOGRR 032 Use of Consistent Rating Terminology – Tabled until SSWG reviews.  OWG would like to know the terminology is also consistent with their process.  Brad Calhoun to follow up with SSWG chair or vice chair.

NOGRR 033 Alignment with NPRR203, Amend Telemetry Bus Accuracy Requirements – Tabled for one month to allow PRS to vote on the associated NPRR.

System Operations Report – Colleen Frosch stated that ERCOT has a new hotline system and now able to mute the back ground noise, calls should be clearer.
Next OWG meeting will be on Friday February 19th in Austin at the Met Center.
